Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees

Of the Mechanicville District Public Library

Held at the Library, 190 North Main Street

Mechanicville NY  12118
December 21, 2019 @ 9:00 AM
Present


Excused


Guest


Sam Carabis

Andrea DiDomenico

Supervisor Tom Richardson
 

Tom Golden





Dave Hicks
Marilyn Erano
Joan Rocco




Michelle Duell

I. President Carabis called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM
II. Marilyn made a motion to approve the minutes from the November meeting, seconded by Tom.  
III. Correspondence: None
IV. Director’s Report:  I have been chosen for the ALA Advocacy Pilot Program to advocate for libraries on a Federal level.  Advocacy day in Washington DC will be on May 2-6, 2020.  We received a donation in the amount of $3,500 to purchase a new AWE Learning System, this new system is STEM and STEAM aligned and has a touch screen.
V. Supervisor Richardson spoke on a partnership between the City of Mechanicville and the Library to work on applying for a Grant for the restoration of the Train Station. Tom made a motion, seconded by Marilyn in support of working together with the City of Mechanicville on the grant to restore the Train Station. 
VI. Financial Reports:  Warrant 10 for 11 Claims in the amount of $23,469.75 motion made by Tom, seconded by Joan.  Warrant 11 for 23 Claims in the amount of $19,874.40, motion made by Joan, seconded by Tom. Account Balances.  We received a donation from Audrey Benson in the amount of $500.00.  We received a reimbursement check from SALS in the amount of $181.95 for the Summer Reading Program.  Audit of 2018-2019 has been completed a report is enclosed in each board members folder.  Health Insurance with CDPHP is increasing, we can lower the cost of the insurance if we switch to a plan with a deductible.  The library will have a HSA account in the amount of $500.00 to offset the deductible, this account will roll over year to year.  Tom made the motion to accept, seconded by Joan.  Attached is the savings calculation.
VII. Building and Grounds:  Dave Hicks has stated that the venting to the sinks may be nonexistent as the sinks drain slowly.
VIII. Personnel: Our recent intern Laura Kordowski has finished her internship and wants to continue to volunteer here at the library on Saturdays from 1-3.
IX. Old Business:  Board Questions – Received Sam, Marilyn, Tom and Joan responses.  Long Range Plan meeting. Tabled until all data is received. Will be sending out survey to patrons.
X. New Business: 
A. Next Board meeting will be January 18, 2020
XI. Adjournment: Marilyn made a motion to adjourn at 10:21AM seconded by Tom.
